
                                                                                                                                                     
       

                    Message from the President  

  Hello to all: 

            As Thanksgiving approaches, I wanted to say thank you for all you do to help 

our club. We have all felt the pressures of a world challenged by the pandemic and 

I hope this newsletter finds you happy and healthy. The club re-opened on July 10th 

and we continue to be open every day following the governors’ Covid19 

regulations.  If you do come in to support the club, please remember that you must 

order food. This is not the choice of the club but a requirement by the State of CT. Included in 

the newsletter you will see the order as it is written by the State of CT. We have also checked 

with the Chatham Health District and they have provided us the guidance as to what is considered 

restaurant dining food.  Our bartenders will be taking your food orders with your drink order. 

Please do not give them a hard time as they are only doing what we need to do to keep the club 

open and not pay a fine. 

     With the current increase in Covid cases and gathering limitations, we will not be having our 

annual Christmas party or New Year’s Eve party. We look forward to their return next year.  

    Beside our daily Covid cleaning procedures, the club was professionally cleaned on November 

10th by Pureone Services.  They serviced the entire building including all surfaces to kill any virus 

that may have been in the club. 

    I would like to thank everyone who volunteered to clean the club for its re-opening; Bob 

Stennett, Scott Clayton, Ed Toranto, Ron Carraro, Mike Long, Don Visnio, Wayne Hakenjos, Adam 

Thompson and Melissa Perry. In September, Melissa Perry, Sandy Taylor and Cherri Bausum 

provided an additional deep cleaning. Thank you to all that have volunteered to cook so that we 

can stay open. Suzanne King, Dave Birchfield, Brice Padewski, Kathy Carrero, Tim Cordova, Art 

Shilosky, Carol Carlson, Diane & Dave Swearingen, Mike Long, Roxanne Corriveau, Steve Collins, 

Tom & Renee Carusone, Cheri Bausum, Mark Taranto, Deb Crider, Deb & Bud Charbonnier, Sandy 

Taylor, Adam Thompson and Melissa Perry. 

     We had a steak dinner, a BBQ dinner and a polish dinner that were all very successful. I want 

to thank those members that helped; Don Hibbert, Brice Padewski, Ed Conde, Janek Gadomski, 

Claudio Bazzano, Joe Abbatematteo Carol Carlson, Sandy Taylor, Deb Crider, Deb Chabonnier, 
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Alice Knowles, Roxanne Corriveau, Steve Collins, Sue Cordova, Frank Zeleznicky, Cheri and Lucky 

Bausum.  

   In these times it is hard to reach everyone on short notice. Email is the quickest way to update 

our membership of upcoming events or changes. If you are still receiving the paper newsletter, 

please consider changing to email so you too can be kept up to date easily. 

The board of directors and myself wish you and your loved ones a safe and happy Thanksgiving 

and holiday season!                                                                                                                

    President 

                                                                                                         Frank Zeleznicky 

 

 

Per State of Ct. 

Extension of Prohibition on Sale of Alcohol by Certain Permittees Without the Sale of Food. The 

provisions of Executive Order No. 7D, Section 2 not previously repealed, and as amended by 

Executive Order Nos. 7G, 7T, and 7ZZ, which prohibit the sale of alcohol by certain permittees 

without the sale of food, shall remain in effect until February 9, 2021, unless earlier modified or 

terminated. 

 

Please help me update our files. Fill this out even if you think we have the right 

info on file. Mail or drop it off to the club.  Please print legibly. Thank you, Melissa 

Name______________________________ Phone # ________________________ 

Address________________________________________________ 

              ____________________________Zip code______________ 

E-mail____________________________________________________ 

 

 

Welcome New Members 

Linda Abel, Allison Alvandian, Dave Birchfield, Stephen Collins, Stephan Daniw, Edward 

Edwardson, Cole Greenwood, Dennis Hodgedon, Perry Hodgedon, Kevin Jones, Joseph Moroch, 

Marilyn Moroch, Christopher Passera, Barbara Royea, Dean Russell, Julianne Shiloski and Rachel 

Sorrentino. 



                                                                                                                                                     
       

 

 

  Calendar of events 

Christmas eve 

Opening at 2pm closed at 7pm sharp 

Closed Christmas Day 

New Years Eve 

Only open till 9:30 pm 

New Years Day 

Closed 

 

We understand with everything going on that some members 

do not realize that we have re-opened. That being said. We 

have a few members that have not paid their 2020 dues yet. 

Please do so at your earliest convenience. Dues are $60 and 

we have waved the late fee for 2020. Dues are now due for 

2021. Please stop by or mail them to the club. 

If you need the hall for your upcoming event, please call Melissa 860-334-4170 

The Falcon newsletter is a quarterly publication of information and news about St. 

Joseph’s Polish Society, Inc. Questions or comments can be directed to Melissa 

Perry, Editor, at melissaperry89@yahoo.com. Members: if you have recently 

moved, please update your home address by sending an email to 

stjoespolishclub@aol.com. Email addresses are always welcome and encouraged. 

 

mailto:melissaperry89@yahoo.com


                                                                                                                                                     
       

St. Joseph’s Polish Society, Inc. 

395 South Main Street 

Colchester, CT. 06415 

 

   


